
 

 

BROOKLYN VILLAGE COUNCIL MINUTES 

June 26, 2017 

 

Minutes of a regular meeting of the Brooklyn Village Council held on Monday, June 26, 2017, at 6:00 p.m. at the 
Brooklyn Village Office, 121 N. Main Street, Brooklyn, MI.  

Trustees and Officers present: Bliven, DeJeu, Jenson, Krauss, Lorenz, Lutz, Roberts 
 Absent:      None  Others present:  Guetschow, Linderman, McCutcheon 
 
Motion made by Jenson, supported by Krauss, to approve the Agenda.  Ayes: All 

Motion made by Jenson, supported by Roberts, to approve minutes of June 12, 2017.    Ayes: All 
 
Public Comments:  

R Beal – Irish Hills Community Legacy Committee spoke about a Park Project to be located adjacent to 
the Village with the possibility of annexation. 

 P Blackburn commented on the proposed parking/driveway ordinance. 
 Chief Elwell spoke in regards to the enforcement of The Village Ordinances. 
 B Wilson addressed the proposed ordinance on parking/driveways. 
 D Morin spoke about the recent Water/Sewer Rate for Multi-Family Residences. 
 
Reports: 
Motion made by Lutz, supported by Jenson, to approve the Financial Report for the period ending May 31, 
2017.     Ayes:  All 
 
Police Department – Chief Elwell reviewed his report which was distributed before the meeting. 
 
Communications: 
An email from Tina Elrod-Ronder’s dated June 12, 2017 noting her appreciation for all that the DPW does for the 
Village.  
 
Discussion: 
Guetschow reviewed the current changes to Ordinance 2017-06-03 – Parking in Residential from the last 
meeting. Discussion followed.  
 
Action Items: 
Motion by Krauss, supported by Bliven, to remand Ordinance 2017-06-03 – Parking in Residential to Planning 
Commission for review.     Ayes:  All 
 
Motion by Bliven, supported by Lutz, to table Resolution 2017-17 – Rate Schedule of Fines, Costs & Fees. 
 Ayes: All 
 
Motion by Roberts, supported by Lutz, to approve Resolution 2017-18 – Redevelopment Ready Community.     

Ayes: All 
 
Motion by Lutz, supported by Krauss, to approve Resolution 2017-19 – Bill Walker recognition of service award.  

Ayes:  All 



 

 

Staff Report:   
Director of Public Works - Kotsch reported that the Iron Removal Plant is back online & all hydrants have been 
flushed. 
 
Manager - Guetschow reported that he will keep Council posted on the status of his vacation plans. 
 
Trustee Jenson spoke in regards to the potential of a special millage for street repairs. 
 
A motion to authorize payment of bills presented in the Open Invoice Report was made by Jenson, supported by 
Roberts.    Ayes: All 
 
Meeting adjourned at 6:45 p.m. by President DeJeu.  

Mick Linderman, Village Clerk 


